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STATEMENT


Universal Periodic Review of Iran 31 October 2014.

Statement by Norway.

Norway welcomes Islamic Republic of Iran’s participation in the UPR process. 

Norway remains deeply concerned about the high number of executions carried out in Iran and recommends that Iran take immediate measures to abolish the death penalty for crimes committed by persons when they were under the age of 18. Norway furthermore recommends that a moratorium be placed on public executions. 

Norway remains concerned about the development of the freedom of expression and media in Iran, and recommends that Iran fulfill its promises of a more open society through the implementation of the recommendations it endorsed in 2010.

Norway is concerned about arrests and arbitrary detention of human rights defenders in Iran. We recommend that  Iran ensure, in law and practice, that all citizens are given fair trials, based on the rule of law, as accepted in the 2010 UPR examination, and further recommend that Iran take the necessary steps to ensure that its citizens fully enjoy the rights and freedoms awarded to them by the Iranian Constitution, with special emphasis on the right to freedom of expression, the right to political activity, and their right to assemble.

Finally, a number of people belonging to religious minorities are still unlawfully prosecuted. Norway recommends that Iran take measures to fully respect the freedom of religion and belief of its citizens.
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